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Congratulations to Queen Elizabeth Hospital
for having become the first Baby-Friendly Hospital in
Hong Kong! This achievement marks an important
milestone in Hong Kong's odyssey towards reviving the
breastfeeding culture.

| wish to take this opportunity to congratulate and thank
the Government for its vision of a healthier Hong Kong,
commitment to supporting optimal infant and young
child feeding, insight into the myriad of barriers to
breastfeeding and determination to confront these
head-on.

In the past few years, we are delighted to witness
positive changes in the social environment which has

In this long and arduous journey to promote, protect and support breastfeeding,

the Baby Friendly Hospital Initiative Hong Kong Association undertakes to remain

a staunch partner for years to come.

become more supportive of breastfeeding. The general
publicis much more aware of the values of breastfeeding
and the needs of mothers and babies, thanks to the
strengthened public education. Pioneered by the public
sector, breastfeeding friendly workplace and public place
policies and practices are steadily taking root in the
community.

By 2020, we shall see all 8 public hospitals with maternity
units designated as Baby-Friendly Hospitals. Baby-Friendly
Maternal and Child Health Centres are also in the pipeline.
Hopefully, the private sectors will follow suit. With
services provided in maternity units and baby clinics
being re-engineered to meet the “Baby-Friendly”
standards of the World Health Organization/UNICEF,
mothers and families can expect to be well informed
about optimal infant feeding options and receive reliable
support by healthcare workers to establish and sustain
breastfeeding for a period that suits their life styles and
circumstances.

Until the present moment, a significant, albeit decreasing,
proportion of mothers has been unable to even establish
exclusive breastfeeding in the first few weeks after
delivery, let alone continue to do so for six months,
mainly due to a lack of support in the healthcare facilities.

In a few years' time when most health facilities become
baby-friendly, establishing exclusive breastfeeding may
no longer be an issue, and the call for more support for
mothers to sustain breastfeeding (e.g. by having longer
maternity leaves) will become acute.

On the other hand, families are still experiencing the
aggressive promotion of formula milk for infants and
young children using misleading health and nutritional
claims and through various channels that discourages and
undermines breastfeeding and optimal feeding of young
children. The implementation of a Hong Kong Code of
Marketing of Breastmilk Substitutes by a Government that
is committed to defending public health at the forefront is
long-awaited.

As we come to celebrate the remarkable achievement of
Queen Elizabeth Hospital and the many positive changes
mentioned above, we do not forget the society still abounds
with tangible or intangible hurdles to breastfeeding. In
this long and arduous journey to promote, protect and
support breastfeeding, the Baby Friendly Hospital
Initiative Hong Kong Association undertakes to remain a
staunch partner for years to come.



A7 ELGP Fjpdd

BERNRBT E—HELEBR - FPRYREEEK-

F. BT VR BRI - BRI
BExEams—Y) "ER, BH - RTBZEEN
BETHERE RO SBRIAE  BSERN
"ERENH ., LEESIRBELEREE - 85
INBE S HEBAE S NBIRR RBEE T F - EEE
B sfr & o HANETHEN ~ RBSREMMme
RiEBEES BB EMNRE - BRERERZHE
BPREEESY  BERELFR—F | |

ZHRERY ARRNEEE
AEE_BRAER  BIMSEAE Bl
ZEETHE « MR IAREAT AR AR R EE
ER - RERMESHENK  BRFFREA TR
SEETR  BERT BES TSI REFAH
s FM B E L - BIMIEREFNREE
BAEER  TE _FERAEITEIRAES -

FilAEEE BROPEE
E—HHRAZNEEREFTHEANEETESR
LS 528 - &0 an B} B8 A s Bh A - P9 S BB
ETEEEEMRE  —AEELFHE ERIT
BFREEBLEA)N  BERESRERER
EREFIET - IEXFZHES  ERLFEER
EXR%  BEAZER - Bs 28 TBEEEE ?
BEE ! REBIEREERRE  BRERR - &
HEBARERBEEESHRNAR » FIHERTI
EEMENEEARRT - REERGEERNEE -
ISISMBEEFMEETR TSRS - HRIE
SIABHHFEEDHIED

mENS  BERCRBFTEREEAE  ARFLET
—i » BERED - BiReRES |



a Century towards
Baby-Friendly

Dr Patricia Ip

Chairperson, Committee on Baby-Friendly Health
Facilities Designation Programme

Dr Robert Fung, founding :
chairman of Hong Kong Committee for :
UNICEF, in 1992 had the foresight to :
establish the Baby Friendly Hospital
later &
became the Baby Friendly Hospital
Hong Kong Association :
(BFHIHKA), but it took 24 years before
Hong Kong has our first Baby-Friendly :
Hospital. Only 2 mothers out of 10 :
attempted to breastfeed those days,
not to mention exclusive breastfeeding :
for 6 months. With scant resources
BFHIHKA focused on collecting baseline :
educating
| professionals through train-the-trainer :
courses and raising public awareness

Initiative ~Committee  which

Initiative

data on breastfeeding,

with different activities.

With all hospitals receiving free infant :
: formulas from commercial source, no
matter how hard hospital staff tried, :
qualify as
baby-friendly. Fortunately all public :
hospitals discontinued free supplies in
2010 and promptly followed by private :

hospitals would not

hospitals.

of Health

then !
initiated the drafting of a Hong Kong
Code to regulate the marketing of :
infant formula and related products.
During the public consultation on the :
draft, parties whether for or against the
Hong Kong Code, all agreed that the :
Code by itself is not enough to support :
mothers to sustain breastfeeding. The
government gave extra resources to :

public hospitals with maternity units
that were willing to work towards
baby-friendly. Although far from being
adequate, this served as an incentive.
The Hospital Authority announced that
all hospitals with maternity units will
become baby-friendly by 2020.

BFHIHKA actually commissioned assessor
training with a mock hospital assessment
in 2003 in preparation for applications
for designation but none was received.
Meanwhile WHO/UNICEF revised the
assessment process in 2009. As there
was then a sense that assessment in
Hong Kong was going to be a reality,
BFHIHKA reviewed assessment systems
in a number of countries and decided to
base the assessment on WHO/UNICEF
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standards but conducted in a stepwise : other

fashion according to UK UNICEF BFI.

The first Hong Kong public hospital
applied in 2013 and completed the final

assessment in 2016. Five other public
hospitals are now in different stages of :
assessment. Hospitals and BFHIHKA are :
shared care with Maternal and Child

partners in the process learning from

each other formulating an assessment :
system workable for Hong Kong yet
¢ to be streamlining of care both before
and after child birth. Such a relationship
The process has been enlightening. In :
general, nurses rather than doctors,
obstetrics rather than paediatrics are :
more enthusiastic in being designated :
as baby-friendly. Although primarily
maternity units are being assessed, :

meeting international standards.
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Support from the hospital administration
¢ to ensure inter-departmental co-operation

is essential.
Similarly, if hospitals have antenatal

Health Centres (MCHCs) and/or postnatal
follow-up in such centres, there needs

is also being built between the same
specialty of different hospitals and
hopefully between public and private
hospitals as mothers and infants do
move across such boundaries. It has
been good to see communication

departments taking care of :
: pregnant women, mothers and infants
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channels developed and management

: protocols unified so that pregnant

: are also assessed to various degrees. :

women, mothers and infants could

. receive consistent and evidence based
¢ best medical practice.

BFHIHKA hopes the spirit of baby
friendliness, will spread from maternity

: units  to

neonatal units and to

¢ healthcare facilities such as MCHCs
i beyond hospitals. We look forward to
¢ the community complementing efforts

of healthcare services to build a
breastfeeding friendly city supporting
mothers to achieve their individual
breastfeeding goal as now nine out of
ten mothers initiate breastfeeding.
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~Ms Judy Chen,

Chairman of Hong Kong
Committee for UNICEF

Ms Judy Chen Jp

We know giving all children the best start in life begins
with breastfeeding. It is the most natural, simplest,
smartest, and cost-effective way to help children attain
a healthy growth, a lasting gift that parents can give to
their children.

UNICEF and WHO launched the Baby Friendly Hospital
Initiative in 1991 as a global effort to implement
practices that protect, promote and support
breastfeeding. Since then, the Baby Friendly Hospital
Initiative has grown, with now more than 152 countries
around the world implementing the initiative.

To support the initiative in Hong Kong, the Hong Kong
Committee for UNICEF (UNICEF HK) formed the Baby
Friendly Hospital Initiative Committee in 1992, which
was registered as Baby Friendly Hospital Initiative Hong
Kong Association (BFHIHKA) in 1994 to promote
breastfeeding and protect infant health.

This year marks the 30th anniversary of UNICEF HK. We
are glad to witness the birth of the first Baby Friendly
Hospital in Hong Kong and would like to express our
sincere appreciation to BFHIHKA and Queen Elizabeth
Hospital for their dedicated effort and professional
guidance in making such an unprecedented
achievement.

With the designation of the first Baby Friendly Hospital
in Hong Kong, it sets a good example for the many
health facilities to contribute to infant health and paves
the way for strengthening the public health
infrastructure in Hong Kong. We look forward to
witnessing more health facilities in becoming baby
friendly and nurturing a healthier generation.
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niMary Hospital:

- Associate Consultant

Department of Paediatrics and Adolescent Medicine, Queen Mary Hospital

Since 2013 as we worked towards Baby Friendly Hospital
accreditation in Queen Mary Hospital, we have established
and incorporated the baby friendly standards in the care of
the premature and sick babies in our neonatal unit. Our goal
is to provide the best start for our babies by supporting
breast milk feedings and transition to breastfeeding. Our
vision is to build eventually a family centred neonatal care
model by involving parents as our partners in the care of
their newborn babies. We have indeed faced many
challenges in the process: manpower struggle, staff turnover
and training, geographic separation of NNU and postnatal
ward, shortage of space and facilities, difference in
breastfeeding culture and beliefs among staff and parents,

just to name a few. Yet with concerted effort, we have made
important changes in the last few years in creating a more
breastfeeding-friendly environment and a care system that
respect needs of individual mother and family. Through the
collaboration of neonatal and obstetric units, we have
established and implemented guidelines on the
management of neonatal jaundice, neonatal
hypoglycaemia, use of supplementation, use of expressed
breast milk and management of tongue tie. Kangaroo care is
now a standard in our NICU and increasing number of
babies are on exclusive breastfeeding upon discharge. We
have also achieved the training standard for all medical,
nursing and supporting staff.

QMH (NNU) Survey 2014-15
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| 2015 39.50%

74.60% 15.80%

We are particularly proud of our nursing staff who are always hardworking, determined and innovative in supporting
breastfeeding and we are thankful for the support and trust from parents.
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Are Breastfeeding Mothersin .

Hong Kong Undernourished?

Dr Leung Wing Cheong

The research team of The Hong Kong Polytechnic
University’s Food Safety and Technology Research Centre
has conducted a study to analyze the Calcium, Iron & lodine
levels of breast milk of Hong Kong lactating women and
their daily intakes of these micronutrients. **

The media release on 26th July 2016 has attracted attention
from our pregnant and lactating women. | have already been
asked by a few pregnant women in the antenatal clinic
whether they should reconsider their intension to
breastfeed their coming newborns. | have explained to them
that this is absolutely not necessary and they should read
the media publication more carefully and try to understand
what this study is all about and thus its implications.

This is indeed still a common phenomenon that readers in
Hong Kong are easy to be distracted by the titles of the
media reports without looking into the contents. So let us
look into the details of this study.

First of all, sample size is an important characteristic of a
research study. Ninety-five lactating women were recruited
between May 2014 and August 2015, i.e. more than one year.
Breast milk samples were collected for analysis of the levels
of Calcium, Iron and lodine together with a 3-day diet survey
of the lactating women. There were only 39 lactating women
with 0-6 month-old infants whose breast milk samples were
analyzed. It was found that 51%, 74% and 48% met the
adequate intake levels of Calcium, Iron and lodine

recommended by the Chinese Dietary Reference intakes.
The research team did conclude that breast milk could
supply sufficient micronutrients to support infant growth
from 0-6 month. This is an interesting finding but readers
should also be aware of how representative of the lactating
population in Hong Kong this group of 39 women are.

From the 3-day diet survey of the 95 breastfeeding women,
only 12%, 6% and 2% of them could fulfill the recommended
intakes of Calcium, Iron and lodine respectively. The research
team further suggested that the lack of Calcium may result
in osteoporosis, rickets or cardiovascular diseases; the lack of
Iron may cause iron deficiency anaemia and impaired
immune response; & the lack of lodine may lead to
hypothyroidism, goiter & cretinism. In my opinion, the
implications sounded too far-fetched. It would be more
convincing if more parameters such as the corresponding
maternal blood levels of Calcium, Iron & lodine;
Haemoglobin level, thyroid function test, and bone density,
were included in the analysis before making the conclusion.

Nevertheless, the research team did not discourage
breastfeeding and recommended that our breastfeeding
mothers should ensure their nutrient adequacy by making
healthy and balanced food choices (dairy products, tofu,
dark green leafy vegetables, meat, legumes, seafood &
seaweed products), which is always correct irrespective of
the research findings.

** www,polyu.edu.hk/web/en/media/media_releases/index_id_6237.html
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Baby Friendly Hospital Initiative
Hong Kong Association
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Membership Application / Donation / Information Request Form

BIFIFEEMAISTR | We Need Your Support !
BYHRETHREFNGRER  RAPE ETECRATENEENET  FEREBNARI ZSATENER  LER
FOER S EHERESE o 2155528 www.babyfriendly.org.hk 257 & 2591 0782 &3] ©

We need your support to give our children the best start in life. You are cordially invited to join us as our member or volunteer.
We will share with you the latest news and information about breastfeeding. Let’s spread the healthy message to every one! For

more information, please visit www.babyfriendly.org.hk or contact us at Tel.: 2591 0782.

AL AZEERESHEM ¢ | wish to join The BFHIHKA as

O KA & S ALIFE MEMBER (k2 &% Fee : HKD $1000.)

O A4EfE & 2 AN ANNUAL MEMBER ( 4E2 Annual Fee : HKD $100.)

O AR ARIBENEZ 2 BT &8 1 & | wish to donate HKS to the Association.
ORABEERSSEERESHEET » HEIEYES) | wish to assist in voluntary activities organized by the Association.
O FRARLAES TR BLEEN BRI LB FREIIER - B E-mail :

I would like to view the E-copy of “Baby Friendly Newsletter”.
Please send an email to alert me when the latest version is available online.

R Name (in Eng) :

EH E-mail : 4RI Sex :

FEEFHomeTel : _ FfEMobile :

@b HE Mailing Address :

K& 3£ Profession : 1 %28 Organization :

47 Signature : H# Date :

FFEEREREARE | BERZETS-83RHE HRAR 718 - FEE 2338 5521 5f BEZE bfhieunicef.org.hk
Please return completed form by: mailing to 7F, 75-83 SUP Tower, King's Road, Hong Kong,
Fax to 2338 5521 or email to bfhi@unicef.org.hk

*NMRIBEI RN EE  FEEREERBEZTREA
"Baby Friendly Hospital Initiative Hong Kong Association” #2& Z 7x & _Faitithilk »
**To donate or/and pay membership fee, please send the completed form and a crossed cheque payable to
“Baby Friendly Hospital Initiative Hong Kong Association” to above mentioned address.
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Baby Friendly Hospital Initiative (BFHI) is a UNICEF initiative to promote, protect and support breastfeeding




